
 
NOTICE FOR PUBLIC REVIEW  

AND PUBLIC HEARING 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, the City of Carlsbad will conduct a public hearing on January 14, 2020 at 6 p.m. 
at the Carlsbad Council Chamber at 1200 Carlsbad Village Drive, Carlsbad, California to discuss and obtain 
comments on the recommended FY 2020-2025 Consolidated Plan Priorities, FY 2020-21 Funding Plan and 
release of the FY 2020-21 Notice of Funding Availability (NOFA) for the Community Development Block 
Grant (CDBG) program. 
 
The United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) requires local jurisdictions to 
prepare a Consolidated Plan to receive CDBG funds.  The Consolidated Plan and Funding Plan provides a 
summary of the actions, activities, and the specific resources that will be used each year to address the 
priority needs and specific goals identified through the city’s CDBG program.   
 
The estimated total amount of CDBG funds available to the City of Carlsbad is $565,819; an estimated 
$84,872 will be available for public service activities and up to $113,163 will be available for program 
administration.  It is estimated that up to $183,892 will be available for affordable housing and up to 
$183,892 may be available for facility improvements or other eligible projects. The release of the 
associated NOFA is scheduled for January 15, 2020 with applications due before the close of business on 
February 15, 2020.  Organizations are strongly discouraged from applying for funds unless they are ready 
to implement the activity proposed for funding.   
 
The draft FY 2020-21 CDBG Funding Plan and FY 2020-21 NOFA will be available for public review 
beginning on Tuesday, December 31, 2019, at the Housing & Neighborhood Services Department and the 
City Clerk’s Office, located at Carlsbad City Hall, 1200 Carlsbad Village Drive and also available on the City’s 
website at www.carlsbadca.gov.  
 
All interested persons are encouraged to submit written comments on or before Tuesday, January 14, 
2020, to the Housing and Neighborhood Services Department, 1200 Carlsbad Village Drive, Carlsbad, CA  
92008, or to Nancy Melander, Program Manager (Contact information:  Phone 760-434-2812 or email  
nancy.melander@carlsbadca.gov) 
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